
• CENTERVILLE CITY COUNCIL 
WORK SESSION MEETING 

JUNE 7, 1993 

TIME: 7:00 P.M. 
PLACE: Centerville Municipal Building, Law Library 

PRESENT: Mayor Shirley Heintz 
Deputy-Mayor Brooks Compton 
Councilmembers Mark Beasley 

Sally Beals 
James Singer 
J. V. Stone 
c. Mark Kingseed 

Clerk of Council Marilyn McLaughlin 
City Manager Gregory Horn 
Assistant City Manager Michael Haverland 
Assistant to the City Manager Judith Gilleland 

Mr. Dan Vulgamore, Manager of the Centerville Branch of the 
United States Post Office, was present at this meeting to review 
for Council expansion plans for postal service to the Centerville 
area. Nothing has been approved relative to the relocation of 
the Centerville Branch or the discontinued use of the present 
facility on Irongate Park Drive. He assured City council that 
the present facility will remain in operation even if postal 
service is expanded in the future. It is his intent to improve 
community relationships and be more responsive to the needs of 
the community. In order to achieve this, he has organized an 
Advisory Council composed of six residents to meet monthly with 
him. A P.O. Box 591217 for the Advisory council has been 
established. Mr. Vulgamore is pursuing the use of the previous 
Gold Circle Storeroom or the K Mart Storeroom for postal service 
expansion in lieu of constructing a new facility. An Open House 
will be held in mid July so that the public may see the facility 
on Irongate Park Drive and postal representatives will have the 
opportunity to answer questions and receive complaints from 
residents. 

Mr. Horn outlined for Council a meeting he recently had with 
Greg Taylor, John G. Black Builders, relative to future plans for 
property he anticipates to develop on State Route 725 just 
outside the corporation limits of the City of Centerville. 

Mr. James Dinneen, Director of the Montgomery County Solid 
Waste Management Department, was present at this meeting to give 
City Council an overview of the Montgomery County Solid Waste 
Management District H.B. 592 Plan. He outlined future 
requirements for the disposal of solid waste and how materials 
will be separated according to compostables, recycables and 
landfill materials. He asked for the City's endorsement of the 
Plan developed by the Montgomery County Solid Waste Management 
Policy Committee, preferably not later than 60 days from May 19, 
1993. 



- Mr. Horn reviewed for Council a meeting he recently had with 
representatives from Yankee Development relative to future plans 
for property they own in Washington Township. 
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